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The Play Is The Thing  

Congratulations to Class 5 for their excellent play The Ramayana . Well done everyone for your 

focus, enthusiasm and energy and to Pip for her first play in our school ð may there be many 

more of these to come! Best wishes too to Class 3 who are preparing for their Noahõs Ark play this 

Friday. Thereõs a huge ark already constructed on the stage! 
 

A big warm welcome back to Gritt  after an endless summer in her home country Denmark, and 

a lovely welcome to Jayne Crawford  (sports coordinator) who is with us full time as a student 

teacher for the rest of the term.  
 

The latest findings from the New Zealand Council of Educational Research  show an increasing 

number of primary school children in New Zealand have higher anxiety than ever, caused, 

principals have said, by the pressures of national standards. Fewer teachers in NZ feel they have 

the capacity to deal with anxiety and depression.  
 

This is what we, in the Steiner Federation claimed about the national standards ð that they would 

become a constant failure monitor for those who are not ômaking itõ. We therefore negotiated 

the Steiner Learning Steps that are in line with our unhurried early learning beginning that 

focusses on well -being, physical and intellectual integration, imagination and hands on learning. 

We do the national standards only at the end of the Lower school (Class 7) and our students 

achieve at a high rate without the anxiety -filled pressures that children in other New Zealand 

schools appear to be experiencing.  
 

When I meet with Community of Learning Lead Principals from the Canterbury area their call is 

constantly ð ôlets focus on student well-being, as without this, the literacy and numeracy and all 

other learnings canõt happenõ. We aim every day to create a learning environment that has 

relational warmth, learning that is heart and head filled, a day that is balanced with practical, 

intellectual and artistic work, while exciting the curiosity of our tamariki so that well -being is 

embedded in the learning process. We do not use electronic mediums in the primary school for 

the same reason ð so that children can breathe and relax, relax and breath and be inspired 

towards thinking and writing etc. Iõm sure you do the same at home and it seems ever more 

important to find the balance of activity and being healthily bored!  
 

Digital technologies at primary level are of no assistance to any of the above. Thanks to those 

who emailed me with yet more evidence of screen issues. It is now time for parents to start 

looking towards making submissions on the digital curriculum . These must be completed by 

September 3rd. The Ministry of Education road show is in Christchurch on August 29th. You can 

find the submission document at:  
https://education.govt.nz/ministry -of -education/consultations -and -reviews/digital -technology -consultation/  
 

It was both a surprise and a delight to go in to the woodwork room at lunchtime yesterday and 

find the whole room filled with girls and boys working hard ð why? I asked Alan ð ôThey just love to 

workõ, was his reply. Kei te pai to you Alan for engendering such enthusiasm in your room!  
 

Enthusiastic is how I would describe our student rep on the Board of Trustees, Daisy -Bea Scrase. 

Enthusiastic for her peersõ success, for communal well-being and for interactions between 

teachers and staff. Nominations for the elections for the 2018 student representative close in 10 

days ð so thereõs capacity here for senior students to step into supporting their peers at the Board 

level.  

Thomas Proctor  



CALENDAR WǕtaka  
4ÕÅ ΣΧ !ÕÇ     #ÌÁÓÓ Χ 0ÁÒÅÎÔ -ÅÅÔÉÎÇȟ ΩÐÍ 

4ÈÕÒ ΣΩ !ÕÇ     ,Ï×ÅÒ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ 7ÉÎÔÅÒ 3ÐÏÒÔ ÅÎÄÓ 

4ÈÕÒ ΣΩ !ÕÇ     #ÌÁÓÓ Ψ 0ÁÒÅÎÔ -ÅÅÔÉÎÇ 

&ÒÉ ΣΪ !ÕÇ     #ÌÁÓÓ Υ 0ÌÁÙ .ÏÁÈ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ &ÌÏÏÄȟ ΫȢΦΧÁÍ ÁÎÄ ΧȢΥΡÐÍ 

-ÏÎ ΤΣ !ÕÇ     .ÕÒÓÅÒÙ Ǫ +ÉÎÄÅÒÇÁÒÔÅÎ 0ÁÒÅÎÔ -ÅÅÔÉÎÇȟ ΩȢΥΡÐÍ 

4ÈÕÒ ΤΦ !ÕÇ     #ÁÎÔÅÒÂÕÒÙ 7ÉÎÔÅÒ 3ÐÏÒÔ 4ÏÕÒÎÁÍÅÎÔ 

3ÁÔ ΤΨ !ÕÇ     #ÌÁÓÓ Χ "ÁÒÎ $ÁÎÃÅ &ÕÎÄÒÁÉÓÅÒ 

-ÏÎ Φ-Ϊ 3ÅÐ     #ÌÁÓÓ Ϋ 7ÏÒË %ØÐÅÒÉÅÎÃÅ 

4ÈÕÒ ΣΦ 3ÅÐ     #ÌÁÓÓ Σ 0ÌÁÙȟ ΣΣÁÍ Ǫ ΨÐÍ 

4ÈÕÒ ΤΣ 3ÅÐ     .ÕÒÓÅÒÙ Ǫ +ÉÎÄÅÒÇÁÒÔÅÎ 3ÐÒÉÎÇ &ÅÓÔÉÖÁÌ 

4ÈÕÒ ΤΣ 3ÅÐ     ,Ï×ÅÒ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ -ÕÓÉÃ #ÏÎÃÅÒÔȟ ÅÖÅÎÉÎÇ ÐÅÒÆÏÒÍÁÎÃÅ 

&ÒÉ ΤΤ 3ÅÐ     ,Ï×ÅÒ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ 4ÅÁÃÈÅÒ /ÎÌÙ $ÁÙ 

4ÈÕÒ ΤΪ 3ÅÐ     ,Ï×ÅÒ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ 3ÐÒÉÎÇ &ÅÓÔÉÖÁÌ 

&ÒÉ ΤΫ 3ÅÐ     4ÅÒÍ Υ %ÎÄÓ 

-ÏÎ ΣΨ /ÃÔ     4ÅÒÍ Φ "ÅÇÉÎÓ 

-ÏÎ ΣΨ - ΤΡ /ÃÔ    #ÌÁÓÓ ΣΡ 7ÏÒË %ØÐÅÒÉÅÎÃÅ 

BOT Meetings 2017  

Next meeting: THUR 17 AUG 

Board of Trustees meet at  
6pm in the music room.  

All welcome.  

b½v! 9·!a{ C99{ нлмт  -  /ƭŀǎǎ млΣ мм ŀƴŘ мн {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ 
 

CŜŜ ǎǘǊǳŎǘǳǊŜ ŦƻǊ ŘƻƳŜǎǝŎ ŎŀƴŘƛŘŀǘŜǎ 
Entry for all NCEA standards      $76.70 
Additional Scholarship entries      $30.00 per subject 
 

CŜŜ ǎǘǊǳŎǘǳǊŜ ŦƻǊ ŎŀƴŘƛŘŀǘŜǎ ŜƭƛƎƛōƭŜ ŦƻǊ CƛƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ ŀǎǎƛǎǘŀƴŎŜ 
One child          $20.00 
Two or more children       $30.00 max 
 

CŜŜ ǎǘǊǳŎǘǳǊŜ ŦƻǊ ƛƴǘŜǊƴŀǝƻƴŀƭ ŦŜŜ ǇŀȅƛƴƎ ŎŀƴŘƛŘŀǘŜǎ όƛŦ ǿŀƴǝƴƎ ŜȄŀƳ ǊŜǎǳƭǘǎύ 
Entry for all NCEA standards      $383.30 
Entry for each Scholarship subject     $102.20 per subject 
 

9[LDL.L[L¢¸ Chw CLb!b/L![ !{{L{¢!b/9 
To receive Financial Assistance, you must either: 
¶ be receiving a WINZ or Studylink benefit. 
¶ have a joint family income that would entitle applicant to receive a Community Services card. 
¶ have more than one child in the family studying for senior secondary school qualifications and their total fees are 

more than $200.00. 
 

CƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴΥ 
http://www.nzqa.govt.nz/qualifications-standards/qualifications/ncea/entry-into-ncea/fees-for-ncea 
/financial-assistance/#_ftn1 
 
Financial Assistance Applications to be completed and returned to the office ƴƻ ƭŀǘŜǊ ǘƘŀƴ нр !ǳƎǳǎǘ нлмсΦ 
Forms are available at the office, or on the NZQA website. 
bh¢9Υ Financial assistance is not available for international students. 
 

¢ƘŜ ŀōƻǾŜ ŦŜŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŎƘŀǊƎŜŘ ƻƴ ȅƻǳǊ ¢ŜǊƳ ¢ƘǊŜŜ wŜŎƻǾŜǊŀōƭŜǎ LƴǾƻƛŎŜ 

TERM DATES 2017/ 2018 

 Term 3:   Mon 24 Jul -  Fri 29 Sep 
 Term 4:   Mon 16 Oct -  Wed 13 Dec (US)  
         Thur 14 Dec (LS)  
 Term 1 2018: 
    Mon 29 Jan - Fri 13 Apr  

http://www.nzqa.govt.nz/qualifications-standards/qualifications/ncea/entry-into-ncea/fees-for-ncea/financial-assistance/#_ftn1
http://www.nzqa.govt.nz/qualifications-standards/qualifications/ncea/entry-into-ncea/fees-for-ncea/financial-assistance/#_ftn1


FROM THE SCHOOL NgǕ PǕnui o Te Kura  
²I!¢ L{ ¢I9 .!wb 5!b/9Κ 

Although the Barn Dance is a Class 5 fundraiser, it's an event for the whole 
lower school. We provide music and instructions so that you can simply 
turn up in your best "western" clothing and dance the night away! 
 

Barn (square/folk/scottish country) dancing is a lot of fun, great exercise 
and a fantastic winter warmer. You don't need to know how to join in 
ahead of the night as we will tell you how to dance each of the dances as 
they come along. Many of the dances are really simple so that young 
children can also participate with adult help. Look forward to seeing y'all in 
your checked shirts, cowboy boots and hats! Yee-hah! 

[ŜǾŜƭ н tƘȅǎƛŎŀƭ 9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ {ǳǊǾŜȅ 
5ŜŀǊ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΣ ǎǘŀũ ŀƴŘ Ǉŀǎǘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΣ 

As a class, we want to examine the role and significance of physical activity in the lives of young people in New Zealand. We 
are doing an assessment and we need your input, guidance and understanding with regards to your thoughts about Physical 
activity, Physical Education and Sport at our wonderful school. 

We have developed a survey that will help us with our research, and to evaluate what we could do better to enhance our 
physical activity at school. 

Following our data collection we will make adjustments that will improve and promote a healthy and balanced lifestyle 
among students during their time at Rudolf Steiner School. 

Please copy and paste this URL into your browser to complete the survey: 
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScxtUouocGn0FGwT_XMYISPRSW6HjiYXVAea8JR1EfJ0jFvMA/viewform   

We appreciate and value your time and contribution to our cause. 
Kind regards, 
Class 11 (year 12) Physical Education students; 
Indy Neame, Sunday Collins, Srinivas Turner, Jade Todd, Jacob Thompson-Looij and Arina Riley-Biddle.  

/I!bD9 hC 59¢9b¢Lhb bh¢LCL/!¢Lhb 
Dear Parents and Caregivers, 
Due to increasing postage costs and to improve the efficiency of our 
communications with you, we will no longer post detention notifications. 
Parents and caregivers will receive notifications by email.  
If you have any questions regarding this, please feel free to contact the 
office on 337 0514. 

5ŜŀǊ tŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ /ŀǊŜƎƛǾŜǊǎΣ  
Class twelve Physical Education are implementing a health promotion  
programme this term from week three till week eight. Our vision and  

reason for this is to ‘ƛƴŎǊŜŀǎŜ ǘƘŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ȅƻǳƴƎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǿƘƻ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǎǇƻǊǘ ŀƴŘ ǇƘȅǎƛŎŀƭ ŀŎǝǾƛǘȅΣ ƻƴŎŜ ǘƘŜȅ ǘǊŀƴǎƛǝƻƴ 
ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǳǇǇŜǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩΦ  
 

²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǊǳƴƴƛƴƎ ŦǳƴΣ ǇƘȅǎƛŎŀƭ ŀŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ ŦƻǊ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǎƛȄ ŀƴŘ ǎŜǾŜƴ; 
Thursday morning - Group A, Class 7 with Rebekah Christie  and Lilith Hofmann  
Friday lunchtime - Group B, Class 7 with Daisy-Bea Scrase  and Priya  Schelling  
Friday afternoon - Class 6 with Leo Walker-Rolfe and Dhaumya Cavenagh  
 

We hope that all the students enjoy these activities and feel inspired to continue with sport, physical activity and physical 
education throughout their lifetime. Your support as parents and caregivers would be much appreciated,  
Many thanks,  
Level three Physical Education class  

/[!{{ о t[!¸ - bh!IΩǎ !wYΣ CǊƛŘŀȅ фΦпрŀƳ ϧ рΦолǇƳ  

A long time ago when the mountains were 
still young, Noah’s Ark was made. Now 

you can see it all again! 
 

By Elsie McAllum & Hineatea Alexander 

The seven planets leave their place and 
thunder and lightning come apace - 

welcome to our Noah and the Flood play. 
Experience how Noah and his family build 
an ark and sail from the old world to the 
new, put into a play by Class 3. 

By Amelie Petschner 

Go on Noah’s adventure to build his 
mighty ark, but will he finish it before the 
flood? Come to the Class 3 play on Friday 

the 18th of August at 5.30pm. 
 

By Maxi McManus 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScxtUouocGn0FGwT_XMYISPRSW6HjiYXVAea8JR1EfJ0jFvMA/viewform


To ¦b{¦.{/wL.9 from the newsletter, please email:  
ǳƴǎǳōǎŎǊƛōŜϪŎƘΦǎǘŜƛƴŜǊΦǎŎƘƻƻƭΦƴȊ with ¦b{¦.{/wL.9 b9²{[9¢¢9w as the subject.  
Be sure to send this from the same email address you are subscribed from.  
To advertise (there is a $5 fee for brief adverts when space permits),  
please email: ǊŜŎŜǇǝƻƴϪŎƘΦǎǘŜƛƴŜǊΦǎŎƘƻƻƭΦƴȊ by midday Thursday. 

Newsletter available by email and on the web  

COMMUNITY Hapori  

 

Ma tini ma mano ka rapa te whai . 

Many hands make light work.  

²Lb¢9w twhhC ¸h¦w Iha9Η  
!a!½LbD D[!½LbD 

Offers retrofit double glazing at an affordable price 
! Ŏƻǎǘ ŜũŜŎǝǾŜ ǿŀȅ ǘƻΥ 

/ŀƭƭ DǳƴǘŜǊ ŦƻǊ ŀ ŦǊŜŜ ǉǳƻǘŜ ƻƴ лнт нсо орфн 

ǿǿǿΦŀƳŀȊƛƴƎƎƭŀȊƛƴƎΦŎƻΦƴȊ 

Reduce heat loss and dampness Conserve Energy 

Diminish outside noise Increase comfort 

¢La9 Chw ¢9bbL{Η  
 

[ƻǾŜ ¢Ŝƴƴƛǎ Club Open day at  
hǇŀǿŀ ¢Ŝƴƴƛǎ /ƭǳō, Cholmondeley 
Ave, {ǳƴŘŀȅ оǊŘ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ м-пǇƳ.  

A chance to check out your local tennis club 
and for returning members to re-register. 
Come along and join the fun-a free open day, 
racquets available, come and have a hit or a 
sausage from the BBQ and talk to the people in 
the know. Junior registration fees: $140.00 for 
one year club membership which includes 15 
weeks of coaching. Hot Shot sessions: Mini 
Stars (5-7yrs): Sat 8.30-9.15am. Junior Stars 
(7yrs and up). Sat 9.15-10.15am or Mon 3.30-
4.30pm. Interclub $185-200. Includes weekly 
coaching session in your team and play on Sat. 
Contact Andrea ja.opawatennis@gmail.com/
text 0212327141 or see you on the day!  

 
Kind regards, 
Andrea 
Opawa Tennis Junior admin.  

SEEKING SELF 
I am lost in the in-between 
Like a bird in a stiff breeze, 
Like a fly in a web, 
Like a fish on a hook. 
Where can I find my place 
In this new high-tech world? 
 
Do I Google Mr Know-all 
Goggle, gape, gawk in wonder, 
Garble gallantly on 
in pursuit 
of the unknown? 
 
I am lost in the in-between, 
The web of life, 
The breeze of change, 
The hook of knowledge 
 
And its power. 
 
By Debbie Williams  
(a fine line, February 2015) 

mailto:unsubscribe@ch.steiner.school.nz
mailto:reception@ch.steiner.school.nz
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